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Be Sun Smart 
Students are reminded to wear hats  

outside in summer  



PRINCIPALS  

WELCOME  
 

 

Welcome to Collingwood English Language School  

 

Welcome parents and guardians to our first newsletter for Term 4. This is a great newsletter to get 

information about the school programs and to find out about the wonderful work that our          

students and teachers are doing. 

World Teacher’s Day was celebrated in Victoria on 26 October. World Teacher’s Day recognises the 

high quality of our teachers, casual relief teachers, principals and early childhood leaders, and the 

significant contributions they make in our classrooms and communities. Every day, our teachers 

are supporting children and young people by improving student outcomes and shaping their lives 

for future success. I would like to acknowledge the valuable work of our teachers at CELS and say 

how proud I am of the wonderful work teachers do with our students.   

We have a student free day on Monday 5  November, when teachers will be attending a special 

curriculum planning day. Tuesday 6  November is Melbourne Cup Day and is a public holiday. All 

students are to return to school at normal time on Wednesday 7 November.  

Best wishes to all students and parents and guardians for your stay in our program. 

Catherine McMahon, Principal 

EXCITING LIBRARY NEWS 
                        The Librarians, Karen and Meg are now running recess and 

lunchtime activities on Thursdays at Craigieburn and 

Broadmeadows, and on Fridays at Collingwood. This term, 

they have made origami jumping frogs, paper planes and 

spooky finger puppets for Halloween. Table tennis and 

other games are also offered for the kids to play with. 

Next year Karen and Meg will be running weekly Library 

sessions, as well as activities, at the Craigieburn and   

Broadmeadows campuses, where students can borrow 

books and learn how to use a library. 



 

 

 

 

3 Way Conferences  
Three Way Conferences (formerly Parent / Teacher Interviews) are coming up on 

Tuesday 13 November at Broadmeadows campus and Wednesday 14 November at                

Collingwood campus and Craigieburn campus. This is an opportunity for students, 

families and teachers to talk about student learning. We look forward to you 

attending 3 Way Conferences and being involved in the school’s program. Please 

talk to your children about their learning before you come to the conferences.     

Parental commitment is integral to providing the support needed for students to 

learn effectively.  

 
Jozerine Abdirizak Dang 
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